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GOVERNING BOARD AGENDA ITEM  
AMPHITHEATER UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 10 

________________________________________________________________________ 
 

DATE OF MEETING:   October 2, 2012 

 
TITLE: Review of Summer Learning Program 
 

 
BACKGROUND:     
 
This summer, District staff offered several levels of summer learning opportunities for students: 

 The District continued its use of the tutorial model in the primary grades summer learning 
programs.  The focus in this program this year was on 1st, 2nd, and 3rd graders in the areas of 
math and reading.  Identification was based on results from specific “strand” areas on MAP 
for students in 2nd and 3rd grade; AIMS results were also considered for 3rd grade.  Scores on 
DIBELS, classroom data,   and teacher recommendation were used to identify students in 1st 
grade.  Selected students participated in half-day sessions.   

 Math bridge programs were instituted for students in 5th and 8th grades to help with their 
transitions to the next grade levels.   

 ELL students were also provided with summer learning opportunities to support their 
language acquisition skills.   

 Tutoring was available for Native American students.   

 Summer learning opportunities were in place for La Cima and Amphi Middle School students 
in 6th and 7th grades who needed help in math and reading.   

 Amphi High offered a targeted summer school for its students with the assistance of grant 
monies. 
 
Dr. Tom Collins, Director of Federal Programs, will present an overview of the summer 
learning opportunities and the results. 

 
 

 
RECOMMENDATION:    
 
This item is presented for the Board’s information. 
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